Project Title:  Monitoring smolt migrations of wild Snake River spring/summer chinook salmon.

Sponsor:  National Marine Fisheries Service (NMFS)

Project number:  199102800

Response by Project Leader:  Stephen Achord

ISRP review comment needing response:  “The proponents should ensure the ISRP of cooperation with project 199107300 “Idaho Natural Production Monitoring and Evaluation” for lack of overlap in application of PIT-tags to wild anadromous fish and sharing of information on downstream detections and adult returns.”

Response:  I have had conversations with Russell Kiefer of the Idaho Department of Fish and Game (IDFG) (one of the project leaders of project 199107300) on this subject since this review came out.  We both are confused by what the ISRP means by “lack of overlap in application of PIT-tags to wild anadromous fish”.  In the last several years, project 199107300 has PIT tagged only wild steelhead in five streams of the Salmon River drainage (besides some streams in the Clearwater drainage).  One of the streams, Chamberlain Creek, is a stream where occasionally both of our projects PIT tag wild steelhead.  All PIT tagging of wild steelhead by project 199102800 are incidentally collected fish that are tagged for projects 19900550 and 199107300 (IDFG-sponsored). Since project 199107300 is concerned mostly with tagging wild steelhead and 199102800 with tagging chinook, we concentrate on different habitat areas and in many cases different streams during collection activities.  If the ISRP would like us to overlap our tagging efforts in the same streams, we need to know, 1) that this is really what they mean by this comment, and 2) what streams do they suggest?  We believe the ISRP’s intent may be that there needs to be better cooperation between the projects to better define areas where tagging can occur to enhance information for evaluation on both species. In this respect we agree, and we ensure the ISRP that we are, and will be, discussing options to better integrate these projects through choice of tagging areas and data exchange.

The second part of the comment is a little easier to address.  Comment--“sharing of information on downstream detections and adult returns.”   Steve Smith and Ben Sandford, both statisticians with NMFS, worked closely with Russell Kiefer and other IDFG personnel in data analysis and data exchange, during IDFG’s work (project 199107300) on SAR’s for non-detected fish that passed through the hydropower system and fish that had certain route specific passage through the hydropower system.  PIT-tagged wild fish from project 199102800 were included in these analyses (see the 1999 proposal for project 199107300).  Also, aside from this cooperation, there is public access to all of this data through PTAGIS.  We ensure the ISRP that we will increase sharing of this data and have better project cooperation that ultimately will help in the recovery of wild fish stocks.  

